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WONDERMENTS FROM PASTOR WAYNE’S WORLD 
  

 Most of you know that March 24th I quickly left 
after worship in order to worship with one of my 
students and her family.  I quickly drove to Selma to 
Temple Baptist Church where a small, intimate group 
of Hispanic-speaking Christians worshipped in a 
mobile unit.  Before going, I checked out the Temple 
Baptist website and did not see any mention of a 
Hispanic ministry.  I surmise that it is because the 
church feels the Hispanic congregation is part of the 
greater ministry of Temple Baptist.  This is different 
than La Vos de Dios Iglesias who use our facility for 
worship and fellowship.  We have a space set aside for 
them on our sign outside. 
 Back to the Temple Baptist website, under 
“beliefs” it is stated “We believe in the resurrection of 
both the saved and the lost; those who are saved unto 
the resurrection of life, and those who are not unto 
the resurrection of damnation.”  This derives from the 
gospel of John chapter 5.  In an earlier 
statement of belief, it is stated that “…only 
by God’s grace through faith alone are we 
saved.”  Good Lutheran style belief.  The 
notion of the resurrection of damnation for 
those who are lost is what raises my 
eyebrows.  I am not merely talking of those 
who have not had the opportunity to hear 
about the Good News of Jesus Christ.  I am 
talking about my student whom I observed 
sitting and standing, sitting and standing, and 
sitting and standing again quietly while 
worship was going on for 2 hours.  I am 
talking about another one of my students 
who sat quietly through the funeral of his 
brother, who was tragically killed in a car 
accident.  I am talking about my recent 

graduate who worshipped with us 2 years ago, and I 
was proud to give the bread and wine of communion 
to her.  Although my student’s cognitive abilities are 
severely limited, I do not doubt their unique faith in 
Jesus instilled in them by the Holy Spirit which gives 
them a special relationship with God. 
 Jesus in the gospel of Luke says, “Let the little 
children come to Me.  Do not stop them.  For theirs is 
the kingdom of heaven.  My students are children 
cognitively.  They will always be.  Yet the gospel writer 
tells us that “to enter the kingdom of heaven we must 
be like children.  I thank God daily for my childlike 
students who are smiling and laughing and simply 
enjoying life to the best of their abilities while they 
await their eternal life with God their Father and their 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

 ~ Pastor Wayne 



 
From the desk of your congregation council: 
 
 The Lord of Life Church Council met for the 
monthly meeting on March 10th.  The Annual Planning 
meeting was scheduled and held in February in lieu of a 
Council meeting.  Regular business included review of 
committee reports, financial reports, and minutes. 
 In the financial discussion, Council voted to move 
its support from the Randy Tallent Global Church 
support to the Synod because Randy has completed his 
ministry in Japan.  Becky researched and Council voted 
on a new financial tracking system called Parish Soft 
that will provide cloud-based, secure payroll and 
accounting function.  Council agreed that this system is 
overdue, and necessary.  Costs include $1,650 for initial 
training and software setup, and $775 thereafter.  
Council named Terry Barnes as the Financial Secretary 
and voted on adding him as a signatory on banking 
documents.  Council also discussed and is pursuing a 
financial audit committee from inside the Congregation 
to conduct an audit per the LOL Constitution. 
 Council also put together a team to review and 
make suggestions for update of the LOL Constitution. 
There are sections that are outdated and require 
review.  These suggestions will be proposed at the 2020 
LOL Full Congregation meeting.  
 Council voted to use the Herb Liebsch Memorial 
Fund to purchase a new set of chimes.  These chimes 
have been out of service for the last year and their 
replacement comes with an install and warranty.   
Council is grateful for this generous donation and 
honors the memory of Herb with this gift. 
 Other topics that were discussed include a 
potential Congregational donation of an ice machine, 
lighting in the back of the church, and the need for 
more Council and Congregational involvement with 
worship assistant and other volunteering during 
worship. 

Yours in Christ,  
Lord of Life Council Members:  Don Craig, Alecia 

Harrison, Lindsay Crocker,  Julie Bogle, Linda Garoutte, 
Sarah Watkins, Shannon Thomsen, Dan Hayes, Becky 

Babel, Dave Hash, and Pastor Dubnansky 

 
 
 Thank you to Deanna Leuenberger for setting the 
altar for March.  Thank you to all the people who help 
with clearing the altar and preparing for the next 
service. 
 We are rapidly approaching the celebration of 
Easter.  Holy week services will commence on Palm 
Sunday and continue through the celebration of 
Easter (April 21).  A list for Easter flowers will be 
posted in the next few days, at this time the cost is 
unknown. 
 There will be a meeting of the altar guild on 
Saturday, April 13th, the Saturday prior to Palm 
Sunday, in the library at 10 am.  At that time we will 
also clean and polish all silver and brass in preparation 
for the celebrations the following week. 
 Altar cloths for Palm Sunday will be red, and on 
Good Friday there will be nothing on the Altar.  The 
color for Easter will be gold. 
 The Paschal candle (sometimes called the Easter 
Candle) will be placed at the left side of the altar 
through the Easter season.  The Paschal candle 
symbolizes the Lords glorious Easter triumph over the 
darkness of death and sin.   It is reminiscent of the 
pillar of cloud and the fire that lead the people of God 
to the promised land. 

~ Carol Wallace 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 When the 
Property Committee 
met last month 
there was much 
discussion about the 
rainy weather 
effecting outdoor 
work.  However, 
Gerry Havenstein 
reported he had 
taken advantage of 
one sunny day and 
spent six hours 
trimming rose 

bushes and beautifying the island planter. His next 
project was to find another dry day to work on the 
Love Garden.   
 The Committee then went on to talk about 
some comments by church members concerning 
things needing to be fixed.  Tim Clark is open to any 
suggestions or complaints you might have. He sees 
to it that things get fixed.   
 The Women's bathroom was topic number one.  
One of the basins in the counter was loose and 
needed to be replaced.  After much 
discussion about other problems in that room it 
was decided that the entire bathroom probably 
needed to be redone.  More plans concerning that 
project will be discussed at our next meeting.  
 It was brought to our attention that the kneeler 
cushions at the altar rail were quite worn and 
should be repaired or replaced.  This will be 
discussed with Worship and Music Committee for 
their input.  
 The last thing that was discussed was the 
fountains in the hall outside the bathrooms. They 
will be fixed. 
 

The meeting was short due to some of our 
members having pressing personal matters 
requiring their attention.  If you have a special 
talent that you would like to share in keeping our 
property in good condition, please join our 
meetings held the last Sunday of each month in the 
Library at 11:30 am. 

~ Connie Fortmeyer 
 

 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 We are still looking for those men of the church 
who are not active in the Men’s Group to become active 
members.  We meet on the first Friday of the month in 
the church social hall. 
 The Valentine’s Day Dinner was a huge success with 
a lot of great food and fellowship.  We had over fifty 
participants to partake in the activity.  Every lady 
present received the traditional Red Rose. 
 The Straw Sale was held on Saturday March 23rd 
and 30th.  Many of the church men turned out to assist 
with the distribution of straw throughout the Garner 
community. 
 The day for our shredding project will be Saturday, 
may 4th beginning at 9:00 am.  Terry Barnes will chair 
the activity.  It is hoped that all of the men of the church 
will turn out to assist. 
 The next meeting of the group will be on Friday, 
April 5th, in the Social Hall.  Please plan to join us for a 
good time and great food. 

John Leuenberger, 
Chairman 

       Document Shred Day 
       May 4th - 9 am to Noon 
 

All available men AND women are 
needed to assist!  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Saturday, April 6th  
from 5-7pm 
 
 
Relay for Life Fundraiser – in Fellowship Hall at LOL 

 Silent Auction - Start looking for your treasures to 
donate NOW 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Reverse Raffle - 75 cards will be available for a $5 
donation; numbers will be called one at a time, 
the last 2 cards on the board wins $10 for second 
to last, and $50 for the last card on the board 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Barbecue sandwiches for sale  - delicious Ole Time 
Barbecue 

 
 
 
 
 
The Main Event will be April 26th beginning at 4pm 

at the Lake Benson Park and will end on Saturday, 
April 27th around 10:30 am. 

We will need walkers for each hour the relay.  Get 
out your WALKING shoes! 

Also, someone needs to be at the campsite for the 
entire Relay. 

Look for sign-up sheets for walkers and sitters 
(ha!) coming soon. 

Also, I will try to advertise fundraiser events for 
other Garner Relay teams on the Bulletin Board in the 
Fellowship Hall. 

Please ask me for more details! 
Alecia Harrison 

 

Good Friday History 

Good Friday serves to commemorate the day that 
Jesus was crucified.  Following Jesus’ arrest, he is 
found guilty of proclaiming himself to be the King 
of Jews.  Jesus was sentenced to crucifixion.  This 
day is celebrated in a number of different ways, 
from taking down the cross in the Orthodox faith to 
recounting the story of Jesus’ last days, which is 
called the Passion of Christ.  For many churches, 
Good Friday is the final service of Holy Week, 
followed by Maundy Thursday and Palm Sunday.  
Other churches hold an Easter Vigil on Saturday 
night to bring the light of Christ back into the 
church.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  April 
 April  7 Gray  Anthony 

April 15 Enid Weatherwax 

April 19 Arthur Kyles 

April 19 Roland Kyles 

April 21 Jeannie Stang 

 April 24 Shirley Poole 
 April 26 Sara Melanie Bollinger 
 April 29 Alecia Harrison 
         Chris Thomsen 
 

 May 
May  6       Carla Niemann 
May 10      Mary Cook 
May 11      Leslie Hash 
May 14      Sharyl Eggert 
May 17      Virginia King 
May 22      Tucker Britt 
May 22      Charlie Cooper 



  

   

 

Social  
 

           Concerns  
 

              Ministry  

 
 

 "So, what do you think? With God on our side like 
this, how can we lose? If God didn’t hesitate to put 
everything on the line for us, embracing our condition 
and exposing himself to the worst by sending his own 
Son, is there anything else he wouldn’t gladly and 
freely do for us? And who would dare tangle with God 
by messing with one of God’s chosen? Who would 
dare even to point a finger? The One who died for us—
who was raised to life for us!—is in the presence of 
God at this very moment sticking up for us. Do you 
think anyone is going to be able to drive a wedge 
between us and Christ’s love for us? There is no way! 
Not trouble, not hard times, not hatred, not hunger, 
not homelessness, not bullying threats, not 
backstabbing, not even the worst sins listed in 
Scripture: 
 They kill us in cold blood because they hate you. 
 We’re sitting ducks; they pick us off one by one. 
 None of this fazes us because Jesus loves us. I’m 
absolutely convinced that nothing—nothing living or 
dead, angelic or demonic, today or tomorrow, high or 
low, thinkable or unthinkable—absolutely nothing can 
get between us and God’s love because of the way 
that Jesus our Master has embraced us."   

Romans 8:31-39, The Message 
 
 As we prepare for Easter and the celebration of 
Jesus' life, death and resurrection that is the basis of 
our Christian beliefs, let us remember those in need.  
Your Social Concerns committee spends much of their 
meeting time discussing the needs of the community.  
We have identified needs that we are unable to 
address.  But overall, we feel confident that we are 
getting the most bang for our buck with the ministries 
that we support.  And we thank the congregation for 
your help in this mission. 
 "Anyone who sets himself up as “religious” by 
talking a good game is self-deceived.  This kind of 
religion is hot air and only hot air. Real religion, the 

kind that passes muster before God the Father, is this: 
Reach out to the homeless and loveless in their plight, 
and guard against corruption from the godless world."   

James 1:27, The Message. 
 
 Our collections for Garner Area Ministries 
continues to grow strong.  Pastor Wayne recently 
mentioned in his sermon that the baskets are filled 
quietly and then delivered quietly to Garner Area 
Ministries.  Thanks to ALL who fill and deliver what is 
collected weekly!  They can use ANYTHING!  So we 
will have a general collection of anything during the 
month of April.  We will focus on breakfast foods in 
May and kid foods in June since many children will be 
out of school during those months.  But again, 
anything is appreciated! 
 The Relay for Life Fundraiser will be on April 6th  
from 5-7 pm in the fellowship hall.  We will start with 
the Reverse Raffle.  Seventy-five cards will be 
removed from the board one at a time.  The last 2 
cards on the board are winners.  The second winner-
up will receive $10 and the Grand Prize winner will 
receive $50.  We will also have barbecue sandwiches 
from Ole Time Barbecue for sale, as well as a Silent 
Auction.  Final bids will be accepted on Sunday and 
prizes awarded during the fellowship hour.  Silent 
Auction items can be dropped off at the church after 
Rotary on Wednesday, April 3rd.  Check your house for 
any items that you no longer want to bring for the 
silent auction!  You may make a donation to the 
American Cancer Society, but I would rather you NOT 
purchase something for the Silent Auction. 
 We also discussed a way to honor Peg Stamp as 
she is in the middle of her cancer treatment.  We 
decided to donate $100 from the Social Concerns 
committee and ask the congregation for a love 
offering for that last 2 Sundays in March.  We raised 
$76 on March 24th.  Thank you to our VERY generous 
congregation! 
 The RELAY will be held at Lake Benson Park on 
Friday, April 26th until Saturday, April 27th.  It is a 
carnival like atmosphere on Friday night with each 
team selling items at their campsites and food in the 
cooking section.  There are things going on all night.  
Lots of music on Friday night, karaoke until midnight.  
Then a midnight movie on the outdoor screen.  There 
is also the Miss Relay pageant where young men dress 
up as beauty pageant contestants to include dresses 
and high heels.  They walk around the track asking for 
donation for whomever you think is best dressed.  
Whoever collects the most money wins the crown for 



the night.  This year we are adding the Prince and 
Princess breakfast on Saturday morning.  The Garner 
High School drama department will wear costumes 
and mingle among the guests.  We will have the 
Survivor's Reception at 5 pm and the traditional 
opening of the Relay at 6 pm, Luminary Ceremony at 
9 pm and Closing Ceremony around 10:30 am.  I will 
need walkers, campsite people, set up and clean up.  
Look for sign-up sheets in the fellowship hall.  I will 
also try to be more timely in putting up notices about 
fellow teams pre-Relay fundraisers. 
 The 4th Annual Able to Serve Mother's Day 
Brunch will be held on Tuesday, May 7th at 9 am.  
Helen is organizing a group for cooking and cleaning 
for this group.  Please let Helen know if you are able 
to assist with this brunch for the Mother's of the ATS 
participants.  The participants work on gifts for their 
Mother's and give a short poem or song to honor their 
Mom or caregiver.  Some sisters have taken over the 
duty to caring for their sibling after their parents have 
died.  It is a wonderful sight to see the love and 
support in this room for everyone in attendance! 
 The camp scholarship applications are out and 
due on April 15th.  We will review these applications at 
our April meeting. 
 Alecia will offer a CPR familiarization class on 
Friday, May 3rd in the fellowship hall at 7 pm.  All are 
welcomed to attend. 
 And finally, your Social Concerns committee 
continues to pray for specific needs within the church 
and people in need.  We are blessed to have such a 
loving Lord of Life family! 
 

Blessings and Happy Easter! 
Alecia Harrison and Gale Isaacs 

Co-Chairs Social Concerns Committee 
 

  
 
 
 
     We pray for our world 
and those in it with hope 
for our future. 
Neal Brennecke - 
surgery; Family of Don 
Stang, who passed away 
1/27; Family of Howard 

Gonyea, Linda Hash’s uncle, who passed away 2/16; 
Shirley Poole - recovering from broken pelvis; Peg 
Stamp, myeloma; Bob Watkins - kidney issues; Tess 

Andrews brother, David Van Benschoten – multiple 
myeloma; Tess Andrews mother, Corrine Van 
Benschoten; John & Betty Nalepa; Marge Rhodes, 
friend of the Phil & Linda Garoutte – cancer with bone 
metastases; Darcee W. – cancer has returned; Cheri 
Morton, friend of Nick Vietri – surgery; Karen Rodgers 
– stage 4 cancer; Karen Post’s friend, Sandy murphy; 
Karen Post’s cousin, Mike Harris – recurring prostate 
cancer; Dr. Steve Rushton, friend of Karen Post – 
lymphoma; Camille Morris’s friend, Brenda Jiggetts – 
Stage 4 stomach cancer; Lindsay Crocker’s Nephew, 
Daniel Harman – health and healing; Rebecca 
Swanson’s Niece, Brenna – premature delivery of 
Hope Emmaline – 1 lb 9 oz.; Karen Wright’s mother, 
Carol Goodford – heart issues; Steve Klawiter’s 
mother, Marylou – heart failure; Pam Klawiter’s co-
worker, Carolyn Harbertson – breast cancer; Nick 
Vietri; Monna Stamm; Dennis King;  Larry Watson, 
Joan Stewart’s son-in-law - ICV Stroke; Dennis King’s 
sister, Beverly - several serious health issues; Holly 
Hans’ sister, Heather House and her family; Shannon 
Thomsen’s niece, Kylie Gardner – tumors and Turner 
Syndrome; Paul & Kerri 
Blanchard’s son, Jason, 
mental disability; Fred 
Whitfield, Amy Macurdy’s 
step-father, health issues; 
Joyce Bredell, breast cancer; 
Chuck Wallace, Don 
Wallace’s nephew, health 
problems; Carol Wallace’s 
sister, Martha – shoulder 
surgery; Evelyn Peterson, Mary Langworthy’s mom, 
surgery for extensive arthritis in lower back; David 
Andrew Duty, son of Mary Langworthy’s friend – 
spondyloarthritis;  
Becky Bandy, sister of Mary Langworthy – Crohn’s 
Disease, bleeding; Mark Schmidt, brother of Mary 
Langworthy – heart attack, blood clot, complications 
of OWRD; Cathy LaBianca, Mother-in-law to Mary 
Langworthy’s daughter - surgery for burst vertebrae; 
Christine Brennecke, alzheimer's disease; Susie, 
Benjamin and Bryce Lowe. 
 

PLEASE review this Prayer List and let Laura 

or Pastor Wayne know of any updates, 
deletions, or additions.   

 

 



         

                    Join us  
                  for  

 
 

Lord of Life’s  
2019 Easter Egg Hunt 

 
 

 

Children in 5th 
grade and 

younger, bring 
your basket to 
gather eggs.   
 

Saturday, April 20th @ 10 am 
 

Light refreshments following 
the hunt in the fellowship 
hall.  
 

 

Anyone interested in helping by donating a 
dozen or more filled plastic 
eggs for the hunt.  We are 
very thankful! Please bring 
them by Friday, April 19th.  
 
Collection basket is in 

Narthex. 

4th Annual Able to Serve 

 
 
 On Tuesday, May 7th, Lord of Life will again 
celebrate the mothers of Able to Serve participants 
with a special Mother’s Day Breakfast starting at 9:00.  
Every year the moms look forward to a few hours 
where they can meet with one another in a relaxed 
environment and share their stories.  It’s an 
opportunity for Lord of Life to show how fortunate we 
are to be associated with this wonderful organization.  
We are looking for a few volunteers to make 
casseroles, serve the food and clean.  Would you be 
willing to help?  Contact Helen Holderman. 

 
 
 

Meets at Lord of Life 
 
 On March 13th 
Garner Rotary hosted 
the Garner Chamber of 
Commerce for 

breakfast.  Bill Moyer, current Rotary President, 
highlighted the benefits and scope of Rotary, 
especially at the local level.  Alecia Harrison told the 
story of how our former Pastor Tallent asked if Lord of 
Life would be willing to host Rotary for three weeks 
and here we are fourteen years later still providing 
breakfast.  She explained to the Chamber how Lord of 
Life uses the money from Rotary income for many 
outreach projects.  It was a huge effort with a lot of 
furniture moving, cooking and cleaning.  The first 
people arrived at 7:00 and the last left at 10:00.  We 
set up all thirteen tables and served 78 people thanks 
to the efforts of Kathi Tichansky, Dan Dittman, Becky 
Roof, Tim Clark, Barbara Kyles, John Leuenberger, 
Carolyn Watkins, Nancy Cahoon, Carlton Mc Daniel, 
Pastor Dubnansky, Don Craig, Alecia Harrison and 
Helen Holderman.  It was a good opportunity to 
showcase to the community who we are.  

~ Helen Holderman 



 

ROMA:  A REVIEW 
 
 I think it’s rather clear to anyone who has seen 
“The Fault of our Stars”, that “Five Feet Apart” IS “The 
Fault of our Stars” - except the disease is Cystic 
Fibrosis, not cancer. Both movies have a couple in love 
who know their lives will be cut short, and one of the 
three dies.   
Nonetheless, there is still much to be gained by seeing 
“Five Feet Apart”.   
 Firstly, much of the movie is set in the hospital 
where Poe, Will, and Stella are there for “tune ups” so 
they can have the best quality of life.  Since it is in the 

hospital, we are given 
some insight into 
what the regiments of 
these young people 
need to be.  Twenty-
five years ago I had 
the honor of working 
with teens managing 
their diabetes and I 

came away with much admiration for them as you will 
for those living with cystic fibrosis if you see this film.  
Haley Lu Richardson, who plays Stella, tells how she 
was inspired by Claire Wineland, a teen with cystic 
fibrosis, whom she consulted with about the movie.  
Claire has since died. Richardson says they 
incorporated one of Claire’s sayings into the film.  
 
 

 
 
 
“There comes a time when you stop living for your 
treatments and do your treatments so you can live.”  
 Secondly, the film begins and ends with some 
“sermonizing”, that is, the importance of touch 
between humans.  However, when touch and even 
close proximity is prohibited between those with 
cystic fibrosis; hugging, holding hands, and kissing 
which we take for granted are especially missed.  The 
point made is that we  who are able to be physically 
close to each other need to take advantage of that 
wonderful gift we have; to be able to have physical 
contact with others. 
 Thirdly, the relationships portrayed and the 
actors playing Stella, Will and Poe were very 
believable with very human, realistic emotions.  Two 
of them are Disney child actors growing up.  Cole 
Sprouse was on the Suite Life of Zack and Cody with 
his twin brother.  Moises Arias  was a regular in the 
Hannah Montana series.  Although she has been in 
other movies, this is Haley Lu Richardson’s first 
starring role.  They all have proved we will see them in 
future movies.  They carry this movie. 
 There is little cussing in the film even though 
Stella, Will, and Poe drew short sticks for their lives. 
The subject is a tough one, so it is not appropriate for 
children. However I would recommend it because 
these three young people certainly live their lives to 
the fullest.  

~ Pastor Wayne 



 
 Thank you to Lord of Life Lutheran church for the 
opportunity and privilege of creating a nature trail on 
your property for my Eagle Scout Project. My Troop 
and help from the Church came together to make this 
project a reality.  The quarter mile nature trail starts  

 
past the outdoor service area and is marked with two 
small shrubs and ends by the back of the green house.  

 Thank you all for making this possible! 

Sincerely, 
Steven Babel 

 

Easter Imagination   
by Walter Brueggemann 

 
 The news of Easter is that in the resurrection of 
Jesus, God has broken all the vicious cycles of 
deathliness in which the world finds itself.  The lyric of 
Isaiah 65:17-25 anticipates that weary old heaven, 
jaded old earth, and conflicted old Jerusalem will be 
broken open by the power of God to new, healthy 
possibility.   
 What the poetry of Isaiah anticipates, the early 
church confesses.  The Easter narrative of John 20  
provides an early attestation about the “seeing” and 
“believing” of the first Easter, first reported by the 
uncredentialed women and then verified by the 
credentialed male apostles.  The news of this new 
aliveness is breathtaking; Mary’s declaration, “I have 
seen the Lord,” is one of bewilderment and  

 
astonishment (John 20:18).  Neither she nor her 
companions could explain what had happened 
because they had no categories for this exhibit of 
God’s power for life.  The narrative portrays a deep, 
singular event that defies all of our modern categories 
of explanation. 
 It is this singular event on which the church 
stakes its life and its witness.  Paul testifies about the 
defeat of “the last enemy . . . death” (1 Corinthians 
15:26).  Peter witnesses to the gift of forgiveness 
given in Easter (Acts 10:43).  Easter invites us to 
imagine, embrace, and live in a world that is without 
fear of death or guilt.   
 
Walter Brueggemann was a Sojourners contributing 
editor and professor emeritus at Columbia Theological 
Seminary in Decatur, Georgia, when this article 
appeared.



 
 

Tis’ the Story (of Sacrifice)  

 This is about a story.  I decided on this title 
because we always use “Tis the Season” during the 
Christmas observance.  To me, Lent and Easter 
embody a bit more than a ‘season’… it’s the holiest 
time of the year and, as such, it is the epitome of what 
constitutes a story.  This story however, is not my 
favorite liturgical time of year.  It’s filled with 
soooo much pain, and anguish, and sacrifice. 
First we have the doubt and betrayal; then the 
prosecution; following that, the crucifixion; 
and then the Resurrection.  And there is no 
way that we cannot feel our involvement in 
this epic story!  Through Lent we see our role in 
Jesus’s suffering; we come face-to-face with our 
humanity as we confess that the darkness of sin still 
dwells in us even, and so very long after the Supreme 
Sacrifice has been made. 
 During Holy Week it is difficult to accept the 
things that happened between Palm Sunday and 
Easter (I can’t seem to reconcile this story as Jesus’s 
passion).  Jesus went all alone to pray to God in the 
Garden of Gethsemane; he sought release from his 
imminent destiny.  As he was praying and agonizing 
“his sweat became like great drops of blood falling 
down on the ground” (Luke 22:44).  In the midst of all 
this, his disciples fell asleep as they waited for him.  I 
can imagine that upon awakening their remorse was 
probably the darkest aspect of their collective lives.  

We, too, almost certainly would have fallen asleep 
just as his disciples did, AND we probably would also 
have denied knowing him as he silently accepted his 
death sentence.  For the disciples it was a period of 
bleak reality they just “didn’t get it.”  They fall asleep, 
betray, deny, and run away!  Not good, BUT, they 
witnessed their Lord and Savior arrested, beaten, 
humiliated, and nailed to a cross!  It appeared Holy 
Week was anything but!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Is there no joy in this story?!  It’s downright 
heartbreaking!  The idea though, (tough as it is) is to 
reflect on and embrace the supreme sacrifice… to feel 
just a tiny bit of the pain of this story which in and of 
itself pulls us closer to God.  This story is supremely 
sacred in large part because it forces our attention on 
the true meaning of sacrifice, and the reality that 
nothing we can ever do can remotely come close.  I’m 
so happy when Easter finally comes… it provides a 
palpable relief… HE AROSE! No more torment; no 
more agony; no more tears!  
 It’s Sunday, and the crucified and resurrected 
Christ has defeated death, hell, sin and the grave.  It’s 
Sunday and now everything has changed.  It’s the age 
of grace for us all.             

Be blessed! 

Gale J. Isaacs 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1  

 

2  

 

3  

   7 am  Rotary 
 

6 pm Simple 

Supper 

7 pm Lenten 

Worship 

    7:30  Choir 
      Practice 

4  

 

5  

 

6  

10 am  

Knitting 

&  

Crochet Club 

 

7  

  5
th

 Sunday  
          In Lent 
  9am Sunday 
             School 
 10am  Worship 
 

8  

 

9  

 

10  

   7 am  Rotary 
 

6 pm Simple 

Supper 

7 pm Lenten 

Worship 

    7:30  Choir 
      Practice 

11  

 

12  

 

13  

10 am  

Altar Guild 
Meeting 

 

Knitting 

&  

Crochet Club 

 

14  

     Palm Sunday 
 
  9 am Sunday 
             School 
 10 am  Worship 
 11:30 am 

Council 

15  

 

16           

7pm 

Inspirational 
 

 

17  

   7 am  Rotary 
 

6 pm Simple 

Supper 

7 pm Lenten 

Worship 

    7:30  Choir 
      Practice 

18  

7 pm 

19  

 

20  

10 am  

Knitting 

&  

Crochet Club 

 

21  

          

 

22  

 

23  

 

24  

    7 am  Rotary 
 

 

 

 

    7:30  Choir 
      Practice 

25     11:30 am 

 

26  

 

27  

10 am  

Knitting 

&  

Crochet Club 

 

28  

     2
nd

 Sunday  
       Of Easter 

  9 am Sunday 
             School 
 10 am  Worship 
 11:30 am 

         Property 

29  

 

30  

 

 



Pastor ................................ Wayne Dubnansky 
Minister of Music .............. Dr. Brad Hunnicutt 
Office Administrator ..................... Laura Raun 
Web Master .............................. Gray Anthony 

Congregational Council 
Don Craig  ......................................... President 
Alecia Harrison  ........................ Vice President 
Lindsay Crocker ................................ Secretary 
Becky Babel ..................................... Treasurer 
Tess Andrews ...................... Deputy Treasurer 
Dave Hash ......................... Financial Secretary 
Sarah Watkins, Shannon Thomsen, Julie Bogle, 
Linda Garoutte, and Dan Hayes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9:00 am 
Sunday School 

Discussion Group (Library) 
10:00 am 

Worship Service 

April 2019 

      Lord of Life  
      Lutheran Church 
      2100 Buffaloe Road 
      Garner, NC  27529 

 
 

Email: LordofLife2100@gmail.com 
Pastor’s Email: wdubnansky@gmail.com 
Website:  www.lordoflifechurchgarnernc.org 
Office (919) 772-9044 
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